
The Hon Karen Andrews MP
Minister for Industry, Science and Technology

Min ID: MC19-001737

Mr Sam Popovski 
Secretary
CSIRO Staff Association 
Level 7, 350 Queen Street 
MELBOURNE VIC 3000

Dear Mr Pope^ki

Thank you for your letter of 30 May 2019 regarding my reappointment as the
Minister for Industry, Science and Technology. I am delighted to be reappointed to this role
and able to continue serving in the Morrison Government.

My portfolio plays a critical role in driving our economy, creating new industries, supporting 
more jobs and improving our quality of life. I look forward to working collaboratively with 
the industry, science and technology communities to grow these sectors over the next three 
years and beyond, and deliver benefits to Australians across the country.

In your letter you raised the issue of public service bargaining policies. Please note that my 
office and the department do not have responsibility for such policies and I suggest that you 
contact CSIRO directly to discuss further.

I look forward to working with CSIRO and the CSIRO Staff Association. Requests for 
meetings should be directed to my diary manager by email at 
Andrews.Invites@industry.gov.au.

Thank you again for your well wishes.

Yours sincerely

/2019

Parliament House, Canberra ACT 2600 Telephone (02) 6277 7070
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Sticky Note
The Minister's response sounds positive, if only I had faith that she truly had the initiative and power to support her claims, highlighted in yellow. The up side, her aspiration are in writing. 

It will be very interesting to hear how Larry responds when this response is provided, I hope he really thinks about his decision going forward. Unlike the first time he opted into the APS bargaining framework, there is 3 years of bitter history that he will need to address should he opt in again. 




